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Iowa Birdline (319)338-9881 for 3/29/93 

Thanks to Jim Scheib for handling the Birdline last week 
while I was in southeast Arizona. As winter and spring have 
a tug of war, waterfowl continue to move into the state, and 
TURKEY VULTURES were widely reported migrants. The best bird 
is still the BLACK-THROATED SPARROW at Waterloo, and 
GYRFALCON, SNOWY OWL, and SANDHILL CRANE were also reported. 
There was no further news of the BARROW’S GOLDENEYE in 
Pottawattamie County, the VARIED THRUSH at the Gunderson 
feeder in Union, which was last seen on the 23rd, nor the 
drake CINNAMON TEAL at Cone Marsh, which hasn’t been present 
now since the 20th. 

In the northeast, the BLACK-THROATED SPARROW was still being 
seen at Waterloo at least through the 27th. It is at the 
feeder of Maurice and Ruby Hanson, 1262 Ackermant. From 
hiway 63 north of the downtown area, go west on Parker for 
five blocks, and then north on Ackermant for about two 
blocks to the end of the street, where the Hanson’s 
live on the east side of the street. For a close look, pull 
into the alley which runs along the east side of their yard 
and park by the garage. The bird also hangs out in a brush 
pile behind the neighbor’s garage to the north. The Hanson‘s 
can be reached at (319)233-2457. Many thanks to the Hanson’s 
for their hospitality to birders the past week and a half. 

In the northwest from Kossuth County, we had a delayed 
report that a GYRFALCON was spotted by an out-of-state 
birder on the the 18th at Union Slough NWR, while on the 
23rd two SNOW BUNTINGS and a NORTHERN SHRIKE were near Union 
Slough. Also on the 23rd, a SNOWY OWL was seen near LuVerne. 

In the central, at least three SANDHILL CRANES have returned 
to Otter Creek Marsh in Tama County, where a confirmed 
nesting occurred last year. Th ere the 27th, 
along with duck species ahd Cen BALD EXGLES. In Polk 
County, a PEREGRINE FALCON was reported near Altoona, and 
two PEREGRINES have been around the downtown Des Moines area 

the past week. 

In the southeast in Johnson County, a PEREGRINE FALCON was 
reported near Mercy Hospitai in Iowa City on the 27th, and 
Carl Bendorf reports WOODCOCK displaying near his Iowa City 
home. To listen for these birds at dusk, from Rochester 
Avenue go north on irst Avenue to where it deadends. At the 
Coralville Reservoir and Lake MacBride, thirteen duck 
species, including all three MERGANSERS, were observed on 
the 28th. 
Jim Fuller (319)338-3561
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